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Merry Christmas:
 Christmas is always a busy time in the churches here, and each church has different activities to celebrate 
and announce the true meaning of the season. In our first church they had a dinner on the Wednesday before 
Christmas with a kids program and I was able to preach about how special Christ’s birth really was. Afterwards 
we had a special meal that the ladies of the church had prepared. I was surprised that there were probably close 
to fifty there, even though it was Wednesday night. Then in Quillacollo, we were able to go to a park near where 
the new land is the Sunday before Christmas and have a kids activity. They had games, hot chocolate and 
pastries along with a gift for every child that came. I lost count after a while but there were more than a hundred 
people there, counting the parents of the kids that came. They also had a time of sharing the gospel and speaking 
personally with several of the parents and adults. Many said that they would be attending the church once they 
start having services. In Pacata they had a Christmas cantata on the Sunday night before Christmas and also 
served hot chocolate and Panetón, which is fruit cake but much better than what you usually have in the US. :) 
Please pray for the churches this new year, as we hope to see many reached with the gospel. 

End Of Year, New Beginnings:
 In December we were also able to finish up our year of classes in our Bible College. We had one student 
finish his last class, so he is now ready to graduate, and several that only lack a trimester, or maybe two, to finish 
also. To help those that are close to finishing, I am offering several correspondence courses during the 
Christmas break, where they have to read and do research and turn in homework assignments to get their extra 
credits. To finish out the year we had a cookout at my house with all the students and even some that are 
interested in taking classes. There were probably fifteen to twenty total and after we ate we had a times of games 
and fellowship. Lord willing we will be having a graduation time this coming July, where Lord willing, several 
will be able to graduate. Please pray for these men that are preparing to serve the Lord and for many more 
laborers to be called to the harvest. 

A Marvelous Idea From God:
 I praise the Lord for my wife and all that she does here in the ministry to reach and disciple ladies and 
children, along with many other things. This past month they had their second ladies conference and the focus 
was “Women, A Marvelous Idea From God”. Ladies came from all three churches and brought friends and 
family to participate. The teaching was also done by the pastor’s wives and some of the ladies from the different 
churches. They had classes where they taught on how to be happily married with children, marriage, and even 
had classes for the young girls that came. Praise the Lord they had almost fifty ladies and several were visiting 
for the first time. Please pray for these ladies, that they can grow and in turn teach the younger girls to be the 
mothers and wives that God’s wants them to be. 

Prayer Requests:
1. Pray that we will see the Lord do more this year than ever before in the churches.
2. Pray for the men that are studying in our Bible College and for the need for laborers. 
3. Pray for Bolivia and the churches as Covid cases are way up again. 
4. Pray that the Lord will continue to open doors in our ministry here.
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